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JOHN DRISCOLL:

REP,

LINDA KLATT: Mr,

Bill 444.

LABOR March 10, 1978

(Continued)}): not saying that applies strictly to
management because I think that penalties generally are

what make people watch what they are doing. Speeding
regulations do not seem to work unless there are penalties
enforced, for example.

While I am here I would like to endorse alsoc - although it
has not become before our convention or our legislative
committee - Senator Johnson's proposal concerning the
addition of penalties for non-payment of wages - _Seénate
There are a surprising number of cases of that
kind in what we think of as an affluent State and this is a
very good idea. We should have thought of it ourselves.
While here I would also like to say that we endorse 5622 -
the Bill calling for audiometric testing. I realize that
there may be problems in determining the responsibility of
the employer but it seems to me that the suggestion that was
made about getting the Labor Department to set the necessary
standards for its application would be a good one. TFederal
QOSHA is, of course, deeply involved in trying to establish

a standard for noise to be permitted in any kind of a plant
or operation and I would think that material would be
available to the Labor Department when they came to set

such a standard. But if you get this I hope will be an
example and if you manage to agree to recommend it and it
goes through and becomes law, perhaps you might also think
about what would happen if you suggested having it applied to
discotheques. I am only jesting but I think that it is a
good Bill and I hope that you will report it on a joint
Federal basis. Thank you.

GEJDENSON :
speaker is Linda Klatt.

Any questions? Thank you Mr. Driscoll. The next
To be followed by Betty Tiante.
SB%Y%

Chairman and Members of the Committee. My name
is Linda Klatt and I am counsel for the Connecticut Chapter
of the Foundries of New England for Better Environment.

The foundry industry is the sixth largest industry in the
country and until recently it held the same approximate
position among industries in this State. It is estimated
that over the past ten years the number of foundries in
Connecticut has decreased by at least twenty five percent.
Today the State's foundry industry is comprised of
approximately one hundred operating units - the majority of
which employ less than one hundred persons. Each year the
business climate for foundries in New England and in
Connecticut particularly has worsened. Stringent environ-
mental regulations requiring massive capital outlays for
abatement programs, the growing number of product liability
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I am Senator Johnson from the 6th District and I am

here today to ask that your cormmittee raise a bill to change

the statutes govefning penalties for non-payment of wages.

Currently Connecticut General Statutes require payment
of wages'in cash by negotiable checks Or, ... by credit to
such employee's account ,.." (Sec. 31 - 71b)

The penalty for non-payment of wages is set forth in
Section 31-72. An unpaid employee must bring suit in court and
if he or she wins, he or she recovers Wages and credit costs.

This is hardly a sﬁfficient penalty for so serious an
offence ‘as non-payment of wages. In fact, the employer loses
nothing but court costs, while the employee has to bring suit
and go without earned wages for months or years.

>
1( n‘

Section 31-72 should be amended to require ,an employer
who fails to pay wages as provided by law shall be liable to
t e employee in the amount of their unpaid wages and in eddition

an equal amount of liquideted damages.

In addition the criminal penalty set forth in Section
31-71h should be amended to require a minimum fine of $200 or

minimum imprisonment of thirty days. _
basie

The paymsnt of earned wages is a gut-level right that

should be assured by clear, strong atate statutes.

The weakness of these statutes came to my attention
through the expariehée of a constituent who's wage check bounced.
He had to repay the bank and wait for weeks to collect from his
employer. It was &2 tremendous hardship for this man and his

family.

The Wage Enforcement Division of the Labor Department
has five agents who do nothing but investigate complaints of
non-payment of wages. Esch of these five agents handled about
500 cases last year. According to the 1976~77 Digest of Connecticut .
Reports to tne Governor, 2,459 claims were investigated and
$277,095 collected for employees.




A person must be able to count on his or her pay check —-

iy
that,.will be forthecoming if he or she has put in a week's work

and that if paid Ea'chqpk, that that check will not bounce. Too
IUallenre.,

g.nawm. . -
many live-with 1littl in their lives.
have to make good on an employer's check and sue for wage payment.

Stricter penalties should discourage employers from this abuse.

No employee should
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CONNECTICUT CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRIES
ASSOCIATION, INC.

1290 SILAS DEANE HIGHWAY, WETHERSFIELD, CONN. 06109

TESTIMONY OF DONALD J. LYNCH

RE : Raised Committee Bill No. 444. "An Act Concerning The
Penatties For Non-Payment of Wages"

DATE: Friday, March 10, 1978

My name is Donald J. Lynch, Executive Director of the
Connecticut Construction Industries Association, an Association
of Associations dealing with all aspects and discipiines of the
Heavy Construction Industry, including Ready-Mix Suppliers, In-\
Plant Operators, Equipment Dealers, Road Buiiders and others.

This bill proposes punitive penalties against employers.
We urge your opposition to this ill-conceived bill, which requires
a minimum penalty of $200 plus imprisonment, which in many cases
would be patentiy unfair. It would further interfere with present
and future colilective bargaining agreeménts by giving greater
power to the unions and taking away freedom of choice from the
employee by not permitting him to resolve his dispute with the
employer. It would be difficult, if not impossible, to. administer
and interpret because most arbitration awards which make employees
‘whole have nothing at all to do with the purposes of this pro-
posed bill. It further strangles business, adds to costs, adds

to the congestion in the courts and further creates an atmosphere




f. CONNECTICUT CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRIES ASSOGIATION, INC.

-2-

of vindictiveness against empioyers.

Rather than incréasing the penalty, Section 31-71(g)
should be repealed in its entirety and this matter left to the
courts.

Inasmuch as this session of the legislature is limited

to fiscal and oversight matters, this raised committee bil)

No. 444 is completely out of order and should not be considered

further.
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: Another section of the law will take

-

over which essentially says that anybody who works over 40
hours a week in the State of Connecticut will receive overtime

pay. Is that correct?

MR. GAZARDI: That's correct. But the present exceptions to the
overtime law which are under 3176 I will remain the same and we
are not making any recomméndations to change the law.

REPRESENTATIVE GEJDENSON: But no matter what happens aside from
those amusement parks, we will still not be...

MR. GAZARDI: We are not trying to include more people under the
. cover,

REPRESENTATIVE GEJDENSON: Fine. Just in compliance with the
Feds.

MR. GAZARDI: No better and no worse,

REPRESENTATIVE GEJDENSON: Exactly. Thank you. The next bill
you want to testify on.

: Okay, the next bill is raised
_Bill No. 444, As I understand it, this was originally suggested
by Senator Nancy Johnson from the Sixth District.

4547?

: 444 Sir, During fiscal year ending
June 30th of 1977, you might have heard some of these figures
before because she asked to come to my office and get these
figures which are available in the administrative digest anyway.
The wage enforcement agents of the Minimum Wage Division received
2,459 complaints from workers alleging nonpayment of wages for
services rendered. As a result of that investigation, $277,095.07
was obtained and distributed to 1,414 workers who had not been
paid wages that were legally due. The majority of workers
involved in our case load were those in the lower pay category.
This group, for the most part, live from week to week and the
fact that they have to wait any length of time for their wages
creates a tremendous hardship upon them and their families.
We have had situations where workers are being forced to leave
their apartments and having to seek help from either the State
or municipal welfare agencies because their employer had not
paid the wages. Some employers are repeat violators of the
wage payment statutes, minimum fines and/or minimum imprisonment
would be a deterrent to those employers in Connecticut who
refuse to pay for services rendered. Most employers in

o
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(continued): Connecticut comply with the wage payment
law. There is absolutely no guestion about this. The vast,
vast majority of employers comply with the law. Therefore,
the proposed change in the law would have no adverse affect
on them whatsocever.

REPRESENTATIVE TABER: When you say the wvast, when you say the vast,
vast majority of employers in the State of Connecticut are
complying with the law, we have a million people that work in
the State of Connecticut and you've got 2000 claims and a
million times 52 is 52,000,000; and vou've got 2000, I think
you are underestimated the fact that a vast majority of
employers comply with this law.

MR. GAZARDI: No. I'm not sure,

REPRESENTATIVE GEJDENSON: How many employers do you think comply
with the law? Would you like

: Much more than this few amount.

GAZARDI: 1I'm saying the vast amount of employers...

: Comply, comply

-

GANZARDI: Comply with the law.

B T S A

t The connotation of the word vast
is 99-44/100% pure.

GANZARDI: We don't keep actual statistics, but if you'd like me
to guesstimate or speculate at a figure, I would say that
probably 95% of the employers in Connecticut comply with the
wage payment laws.

GAZARDI: No, we're talking about employers,

: Thank you. I think you made that
clear to everybody.

: Use the .word wvast.

R Y B i T SOV NPT L N Y PR SIS ey
L
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MR. GAZARDI: It is for this reason that we support Senator Johnson's
recommendation to amend 3171 G of the Connecticut General
Statutes. Now, I'm sure, as this Committee is aware, civil
cases are apt to take several vears before a resolution is made
through civil courts. Civil cases through the Attorney General's
Office have often taken four, five and six years to settle.

The effected workers can ill afford the hardships this timelag
imposes on them. Since the employer has very little to hose,
we are often told, "go ahead and sue me.” And this I've been
told nyself, so it is not hearsay. Very often, the worker,
of waiting all this time, will accept half the amount as an
out-of-court settlement since they cannot outlast the employer
in these matters. The Federal Labor Department, as well as
some states, provide for the employees the full amount of

his wages plus an equal amount of liquidated damages. Here
again, a very small percentage of our cases are referred to
the Attorney General since most employers, now say 95% of the
employers, comply with the law. 1In fact, in the case of civil
matters, maybe even 98% of the employers comply with the law.

¢ Thank you.

MR. GAZARDI: The present law does not act as a deterrent. Okay
to the few employers who have very little to lose by being sued,
and it's for these reasons, that T myself favor the bill.
And you have to sit and
listen to the people who come in, answer the telephone, and T
will assure you that you will not believe that you are in
Connecticut and that this is 1978.. When I first went there in
1966, I couldn't believe it. Sometimes I still don’t believe it.

: Thank you. Any further comments
on any other bills. We'll see you on Wednesday again.

MR. GAZARDI: I'm not through vet.
: Oh, you're not through yet.
MR. GAZARDI: That was Senator Johnson's bill.

: You can mandate a 30-day prison
sentence. It will take more than that.

-
-

MR. GAZARDI: She probably had firsthand experience from a very
close constituent, whom she recognized.

: Go on.
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Thursday, March 23, 1978  14.%4

MR, SPEAKER: ' efrpt

iy

So ordered,

e A C .
=2 -

THE CLERK:

=

Change of reference, favorable report of the Joint
Standing Committee on Public Personnel and Military Affairs,
Senate 274, an Act concerning.retirement credit. The Committee
reports the bill ought to pass; ought to be referred to the
Committee on Appropriations. 1

MR. SPEAKER:

So ordered.
THE CLERK:

Change of reference, favorable report of the Joint
Standing Coummittee on Labor and Industrial Relations, Senate
444, an Act concerning the penalties for non-payment of wages.
The Committee reports the bill ought to pass; ought to be

referred to the Committee on Judiciary,

MR, SPEAKER:

So ordered. i

THE CLERK:

Change of reference, favorable report of the Joint

-

Standing Committee on Labor and Industrial Relations, Senate
451, an Act concerning Unemployment Compensation fraud., The
Committee reports the bill ought to pass; ought to be referred
to the Committee on Judiciary.

MR. SPEAKER:

So ordered.

THE CLEERK:
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summary of the amendment. I move its adoption.
THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on adoption of Senate "B".
If not, the question is on its adoption. All those in favor
of Senate "B" will indicate by saying Aye. Opposed? The Ayes

clearly have it. Senate "B" is ADOPTED.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended by
Senate "A"” and Senate "B". If not, will members please be
seated., Staff and gquests come to the well, the machine will be
opened. The machine is still open. Have all the members voted

and is your vote properly recorded? If so, the machine will be

locked, the Clerk will take a tally.

Clerk please announce the tally.
THE CLERK:
Total Number Voting.....eeeeveceeeee, 136
Necessary for PasSage....eeeesceceo... 69
Those voting Yea.seeeeeeescessee.136
Those voting Nay....eveeveeeeeeas O
Those absent and not voting...... 15
THE SPEAKER:

The bill as amended by Senate "A" and "RB" ig PASSED.

THE CLERK:

Calendar 1152, Sub. for S.B. 444, File 378, An act

concerning the penalties for non-payment of wages. (As ‘amended

by Senate Amendment Schedule "A").

Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Mr., Speaker, I move for acceptance and passage of the
Committee’'s Joint favorable report in concurrence with the Senate.

THE SPEAKER:
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The question is on acceptance and paésage of the Joint
Committee's favorable report in concurrence with the Senate.
Will you remark, sir.

REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Yes, Mr. Speaker. I yield to Rep. Coatsworth for the

purpose of an amendment.
REP. COATSWORTH (32nd):

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment LCO 4513.
THE SPEAKER:

The Chair cannot entertain LCO 4513 at this time
because it is a prospective House amendmént. The Cahir will
note and call to the gentleman of the 48th's éttention that the
bill has been amended by Senate Amendment Schedule "A",
RERB. COATSWORTYH $32nd) :

My apology, Mr. Speaker.
THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on the bill.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Yes, Mr. Speaker, could the Clerk call LCO 3488.
THE SPEAKER:

Yes. The Clerk will please call LCO 3488 previously
designated as Senate "A" and adopted in the Chambers. Clerk
simply call.

THE CLERK:®

Senate Amendment Schedule "A" LCO 3488,

THE SPEAKER:
Is it the gentleman's pleasure t0 summarize in lieu

of the Clerk's reading. -
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REP, GEJDENSON (48th):

Yes, Mr. Speaker.

THE SPEAKER:

Is there objection to the gentleman's summarization?
Hearing none, the gentleman from the 48thi4s first to summarize.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The amendment deals with
fines and penalties for the non-payment of wages and makes some
technical amendments of through lines 56. From line 56 to line
120, it deals with penalties by the Commissioner of Agriculture
to take care of impending problems with the shipment of milk by
producers that have cows who have been ififected by Brucellosis,
I move passage of the amendment.

THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on the amendment.
REP. STEVENS (119th):

Mr. Speaker, through you. Could the gentleman, please
tell me the LCO number? The Senate Amendment that we are now
considering.

REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, 3488.
REP. STEVENS (11%th):

Thank you and through you, Mr. Speaker. Does that not
deal with minimum fare wage?

THE SPEAKER:

Does the gentleman care to respond?

REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker. Yes.
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REP. STEVENS (119th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I just wanted to make sure
I had the right one. I had two before me. Thank you.
THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment Schedule "A".
If not, the question is on its adoption, all in favor of Senate
Amendment Schedule "A" indicate by saying Aye. Opposed? The

Ayes have it. Senate "A" is ADOPTED.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?
REP., GEJDENSON (48th):

Yes, Mr. Speaker. The Clerk has an amendment LCO 4518,
THE SPEAKER:

Clerk please call LCO 4518, House "A"Y.
THE CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "A" LCO 4518,

THE SPEAKER:

Does the gentleman care for the Clerk to read or does
the gentleman seek leave to summarize?
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

I seek leave to summarize, Mr. Speaker.
THE SPEAKER:

Is there objection to summarization? Hearing none,
the gentleman from the 48th is to summarize.
REP. GEJDENSON (A8th):

Yes, Mr. Speaker. The amendment deals with a problem
that came to our attention through the year and we had some
problems in drafting it. We finally came up with the language

that will deal with that. It protects people who are not given
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the opportunity to have lunch during their working day. What
the amendment does, is that insures, however, in cases where
there is an agreement between the employee and employer, that
employee would not be forced to take a lunch period. It's a
good amendment. It protects people and it helps employers, I
think, to make sure the situation does not get disrupted. I
move passage for the amendment.

THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on the adoption of House "A"?
REP. MIGLIARO (80th):

I would like to see my Representatives in the House
for a lunch period in that amendment.

THE SPEAKER:
Hot lunch or dinner, sir.
Will you remark further on the amendment.
REP. MATTIES (20th):

Mr. Speaker. A question to you, Mr. Speaker, for
complete clarification. The amendment says "shall provide
except’dn Labor agreements". What does that do to a small
business that is not organized but dces provide eating time at
the convenience of the business?

THE SPEAKER:

Does the gentleman care to respond?
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Mr. Speaker. I think the individual looks at the
lines 25 and 26 of the amendment and reads that in conjunction

with lines 28 to 30. That it:shduld take care that problem.

142
re
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REP. MATTIES (20th) :

Through you, Mr. Speaker. No. It doesn't respond to
the question, I don't think I was clear enough., 1I'll give you
an exact example in my business. Our men eat at the convenience
literally of the Public and get paid for it but they don’'t have
the exact time. Will this amendment require me, to hereafter,
have them punch out at a certain time and get their time to eat.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker. In my opinion, no.

REP. MATTIES (20th): '

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

THE SPEAKER:
Further remarks on House "A"/
Il{EP. BELDEN (113th):

Mr. Speaker, members of the Chamber, we have proceeded
with a great deal of speed up to this point on the Labor Bills
before us, @due to great deal of coordination and activities
since March 1fth. Now, I think, what we have before us here is
an amendment that did not really fly in a Labor Committee. I
think that there is just surface at least to my knowledge in
the past 5 minutes. I would ask this Chamber to be very careful
about passing this particular amendment. In that we are attempting
to interject into the business of the state, some: Mandajopy 30
minute lunch breaks.

THE SPEAKER:

Any further remarks.

REP. POST (62nd) :

Mr. Speaker. If I read this amendment correctly, it
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means that we are now interjecting ourselves as government
into the working relationship of every person and guarantying
him a minimum 30 minute lunch break. It occurs to me, that's
a huge step for us to be taking at this time. We have before
us, time and time again, issues as to what roll we as government
have to play at people's lives. We start with some very
(record 22)

fundamental concepts that we, this country is founded on and
it's very simple and pure that is, we have the right to work
as hard as we want to and have the rewards of that work.

Government doesn't create those freedoms and liberties,
government only takes them away. I don't understand why it is
that we think we must interject ourselves, time and time again
into the lives of people. If I understand this correctly, it
would apply to every, perhaps through you to the proponent of
the amendment, would this apply to every business of whatever
size, Mr. Gejdenson?
THE SPEAKER:

Does the gentleman respond?
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, our Labor Laws deal with
all employers in the state egqually and what the amendment does

and you're correct that in cases where an individual has been

not permitted time to eat while working that the Labor Dept.

can develope regulations to insure that. The Labor Dept.
dealing with the language of this bill will develope regulations
that I think will work to benefit both the employer and the
employee. The situations where the employees are not interested

in taking spparat@ periods. For instance, those individuals
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who work as guards, who work, you know, 8 hours straight a

through and are not deducted for lunch time. Thatss for the -uﬁ

benefit of both and those situations would not be altered.

There have been cases brought to the attention of Legislators ;

in this House that where individuals were not given any time

to eat during their working day and I think that's a reasonable 1
request of an employee and the state should be able to help If
' guarantee that. The reason that the language is before us now ﬁ1
and not earlier in the year is that we went through great
efforts trying to draft language that would not impose upon
employers and employees an absolute mandatory 30 minute lunch

if there are situations where the employers and employees

agree to that's not necessary. \
REP. ‘ BELDEN~(33J€h) : e
Why? Why in Lord's name, why now? Why do we have to 1

|
interject ourselves then in this way. Why do we assume we know 'ﬁﬂ

S
-

better than anybody else how people should live their lives? i K

T Why must we interject government on people's backs over and
over again? Why do we need more regulations? More bureaucracy?
More for the Labor Department to do? More people coming around

regulating people? Why? We're free, Have you ever been in a

Communist country and come out and said and have that exhilarating
1 feeling of saying of knowing somehow you've just gotten out from i

underneath the control of a government that is regudating every- T

-

body's lives and come out of a, I have, I come out of Poland
o and Czechoslovakia and had that incredible feeling that all of
a sudden you know that you're in a free country. That means

by, '7%‘
freedom to do the wrong thing, it means :free to work during ‘

ey
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lunch, it means free to buy a car for too much money, it
means free to work at night. Why do we have to do this?to
ourselves over and over again? Why do we need more government?
More regulations? More interference? More bureaucracy? More
waste of tax dollars? Why? Why can't we let people live their
lives and if I want to eat during my lunch or eat my lunch at
my desk, why can't I.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th}):

Mr. Speaker, is that a question.
REP. BELDEN (113th):

That's it.
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Oh, excuse me, I'm sorry. I thought it was a guestion.
REP, POST (62nd):

T would be very interested in Mr. Gejdenson'8:s response.
THE SPEAKER:

Perhaps Mr. Gejdenson has another motion, sir. Do
you care to withdraw your question?
REP. GEJDENSON (48th):

Mr. Speaker, prior to withdrawing the amendment because
I'm not sure it's a problem so serious that we have to address it
at this moment but I would like to inform my
while he was leaving those countries after a short visit, my
family and indeed myself as a child, left those countries after
having lived there and indeed, T think you may find that there
could be paralldls from an individual suffering from a totalitarian

state to one individual trying to deal with a large corporation.
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That he may have as much freedom asking for rights in a

large corporation at times as he has in a totalitarian state.

However, I wiil withdraw the amendment. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

THE SPEAKER:

Is there objection? Hearing none, House "A"is

withdrawn. Will you remark further on the bill as amended
by Senate Amendment Schedule "A".
REP. COATSWORTH (32nd):

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an ameridment LCO 4513.
THE SPEAKER:

Clerk please call and read LCO 4513, House "B",
THE CLERK:

House Amendment Schedule "B" LCO 4513, offered by

Rep. Coatsworth, 32nd District.

In line 7, insert brackets before and after the word
"shall” and insert the word "may" before the word "be".
THE SPEAKER:

You have the amendment, what is your pleasure, sir.
REP., COATSWORTH {32nd):

Mr. Speaker, I move the adoption of the amendment.
THE SPEAKER:

The question is on the adoption of the amendment.
Will you remark?
REP. COATSWORTH (32nd):

Mr. Speaker, since we decided that it's so revolutionary
to have a lunch break, this amendment probably deserves some
explanation. 1In line 7, the file copy of the bill says, "that

an employer shall be fined not less than $208 ‘'nor more than
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$1,000 or imprisoned .not more than 30 gays or both for each
time the employer fails to pay the employees salaxry at its
designated time. The reason we're asking to insert the word .
"may" is in the case of a computer failure, a blizzard, snow
storm, or ice stoom,there should be some discretion as to
whether such a penalty should be imposed. 1In the case of the
employer who continually fails to pay his employees in a timely
fashion, that penaly would still be there. And, again I move
adoption of the amendment.
THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further on House "B". If not, the
fuestion is on afidgtadoption. All those in favor of House
Amendment Schedule "B" will indicate by saying Aye. Opposed?

The Ayes have it, House "B" is ADOPTED.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended by
Senate "A" and House "B". If not, ‘

REP, POST (62nd):

Mr. Speaker, I'll be very brief, I just want to
raise one point and I choose to do it this way rather than
through an amendment. A améndmentdwould not pass bﬂanging
the minimum wage law because we in this House, I don't think,
believe as a majority of people in this House, the minimum
wage laws may be kind of p;pductive. We have that issue
before us by way of the amendment and I would dislike to in
20 secondg indicate to you that I think we're making a mistake
and I hope that we can work on that in the future. Minimum
wage laws look to be popular, I for one believe that they are

counter-productive.and will cause a great deal of unemployment
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particularly in the cities, particularly among minorities,
particularly among the youth., And, we copy the federal
government because we think it's the popular and right thing
to do but I hope we can focus in on that issue because I think
we're doing the people of the state a great disservice by
increasing the minimum wage law. It's going to create more
and more unemployment.in my view. Thank you.

THE SPEAKER:

Will you remark further. Prepare to vote. Members
please be seated. Staff and guests come to the well, the
machine will be opened. Have all the members voted? The
machine will be locked and the Clerk will take a tally.

Clerk please announce the tally.

THE CLERK:
Total number voting..eeeeceencenssssallb
Necessary for Passag€...s.seeeeceaccas 69
Those voting Yea.sieeseeenssenessl2?
Those voting Nay.eeeeeeeearaseee 9
Those absent and not voting..... 15

THE SPEAKER:

The bill as amended is PASSED.

THE CLERK:

Page 6 of the Calendar. Cal.ll53, Sub. for S.B.

302, File 663.
REP. O'NEILL (34th):

Mr. Speaker, I move this ought to be passed retaining

its place.
THE SPEAKER:
Is there objection? Hearing none, the matter is

retainedqd.
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1978 - GENERAL ASSEMBLY
SENATE

THURSDAY 3
APRIL 13, 1978 . LFU

The Clerk is ready with the Calendar.
THE CHAIR: .

Senator Lieberman.

SENATOR LIEBERMAN:

Mr. President, prior to proceeding to the Calendar, 1 would like to make
one Motion of Recommittal for several Bills for the Labor Committee that have
been caught in tﬂis procedural defect and if Members of the Circle would follow
with me, 1f 1t is okay, I would like to call them by Calendar Number. And they

begin on page 6. This would be, I suppose, a mass Motion for Recommittal.

SB930,562343,5P 367 oB 504,‘5!3450;55 533, $B 445,38 369

Calendar 276, 280 and 281. On page 7, Calendar 316, 322, 323, 329 and 336. On
SB 437, SB 3L SR 435

page 8, Calendar 339 and 382. On page 9, Calendar 384. Moving to page 11,

S’ 5077 SB444 o8B 481

Calendar 420. Moving then to page 15, Calendar 509. On page 17, Calendar 529.
I believe that that is it. Let me just double check. Mr. President, I would
move that all of those Bills that I've just called by Calendar Number be re-
committed to the Committee on Labor and Industrial Relations.

THE CHAIR:

You've heard the Motion for mass Recommittai: Do you have any‘objections?

Hearing none, it is so ordered.
SENATOR LIEBERMAN:
Mr. Peesident, moving to the Calendar for today, I would ask that we go
to page 24, - Mr, President, is that the taxpayers that I hear in the background?
THE CHAIR:
I wouldn't blame them.
SENATOR LIEBERMAN:

I feed you some pretty good straight lines, don't I. On page 24, it is

Calendar 576. I would like to take that item up first. It ig a revenue reduction




1978 - GENERAL ASSEMBLY
SENATE

THURSDAY
APRIL 13, 1978

THE CHAIR:

Refer to Human Services.

THE CLERK:

Unfavorable Report of the Joint Sténding ACommittee on Government Admin-
istration and Policy, Substitute Senate Bill 334, AN ACT ESTABLISHING AN ALCOKOLIC
BEVERAGE CONTROL AUTHORITY.

THE CHAIR:
Table for the Calendar and printing.
THE CLERK:
The Clerk would like to note that we recommitted today two Bills on page 15
SBYY  saus)
and page 17, Calendars 509 and 529. They were Labor Bills which were inadvertently
listed. They have had a Change of Reference to Judiciary, They will be recommitted

to Judiciary. Clerk has received Senate Joint Resolution 146 requesting the re-

turn of House Bill 5236 from the Legislative Commissioner's Office, introduced by

Senator Murphy.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Murphy.
SENATOR MURPEY:

Mr. President, I move for a Suspension of the Rules to take up the Resolution.
THE CHAIR:

All right. Senator Murphy has moved for a Suspension. 1Is there objection?
Hearing none, the Rules are suspended.
SENATOR. MURPHY:

Briefly, Mr. President, I move the Resolution and ask that 2 Comittee be

appointed to return House Bill 5236 from the Legislative Commissioner's Office.

One of the Senators has requested this through me as Chairman of the Committee,
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Tuesday, April 25, 1978 58

THE CHAIR:

Machine may be opensd, Please record your vote. Machine may
be closed. The Clerk please tally the vote, Result of the vote,
34 total votlng, 18 necessary for passage, 9 yea, 25 nay, the bill

is defeated.

THE CLERK:

Continulng on page 6 of the calendar, calendar 509, Flle 378,
Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on Judiclary.
Substitute for Senate Bill 444, An Act Concerning The Penaltles For

Non-Payment Of Wages.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Morano, do you wish to be recorded in the last vote?
Senator Morano wlshes to be recorded in the affirmative. The re-
cord wlll so note. Senator Murphy.

SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr. Presldent, I move acceptance of the joint committee's fa-

vorable report and passage of thia bill and I bdlieve the Clerk has

an amendment, Take 3488,
THE CLERK:
Clerk has Senate Amendment Schedule "A'Y, File 378, Substitute

Senate B1lll 444, 10O 3488. 34B8. (Coples are on the desks.
BENATOR MURPHY:
Mr. President, I move adoption of the amendment.
THE CHAIR:
Will you remark?
SENATOR MURPHY: .

Mr. President, what thles does, of course, 1t changes what the
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|
minimum wage is in Connectlcut and Jjust ups 1t to the 1g above what

the federal is whilch has always bheen our law in Connectlcut, but the

i
1
importent part of thls amendment 1s that it increases the rates for :
learners, beginners and persons under the age of 18 to a standard!of g
85% of what the minimum wage 1s. The minimum wage for these people
at the present time without this amendment is $1.50 and rather than ;
gpell out a specifiec figure thls amendment indicates that it would |
continue to be 85% of the prevalling minimum wage at any given time, I
It also takes care of a prohlem of regulating some contaminated pro- l
duce., I move adoptlon of the amendment, Mr. President. (hﬂlk) E
SENATOR REIMERS:
Mr. President. |
THE GHAIR:
genator Relimers, |

SENATOR RE IMERS: ’i'

Again I think on a Labor Committee blll we're finding as an 4?
amendment a bill that was defeated 1n committee, and I would urge l
elther this be passed retained and allow us to study it or that it
be defeated, “?
SENATOR MURPHY: , : | ;

I move for a roll call on the amendment, Mr. Presldent. il-
THE CHAIR: i
Motion for adoption of the amendment with a roll call has been,. I
SENATOR BOZZUTO: ?E

Mr. -President, point of order, Mr. President.

} THE CHAIR: l

...requested, 1&
|
|
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SENATOR BOZZUTOS
Mr; President, I think there was a motion for a pass reiain. J;h
THE CHAIR:

Senator Bozzuto.
SENATOR BOZZUTO:

I believe there was a motion for a péss retain prior to that
request for a roll call,
THE CHAIR:

genator Bozzuto, the Chalr rules that there's no motlon that

suggestions were made. I did not hear a motion., A roll call has

been ordered. (lerk will so announce.

THE CLERK:

' Immediate roll call has been ordered in the Senate, Would all
Senators please take thelr seats, Tmmedlate roll call in the Senate.
Would all Senators please be seated.

SENATOR JOHNSON:

Through you, Mr. President.

PHE CHAIR:
Senator Johnson.
SENATOR JOHNSON: :
A question to Senator Murphy. Does this amendment merely con- i
form Connectlcut statutes to federal? D14 the recent changes in the iﬂ
federal law regarding minimum wages? fﬂ
SENATOR MURPHY: . 7
Through you; Mr. President, it doee two things. It conforms us

p to the federal minimum wage in the sense that Connectlcut minimum

wage as 1t always has been is 1l¢ an hour more than federal wage. That's
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been the law in Connecticut, but also, the important part of thls
amendment 1s that the minimum wage for the learners and heginners
under 18 years of age would be B85% of what our minimum wage is. It
spells out, 1t used to be $1.50, which was intended to be 85% of the

then minimum wage. Thls amendment says that as the mlinlmum wage goes

up, minlmunm wage for beglnners under 18 would be 85% of the minimum

wage rather spelling out each tlme what the dollars and cents ls.

SENATOR JOHNSON:
BlUt 1s does retain the ¢ld proportion?

SENATOR MURPHY:

Yes.
THE CHAIR:

Thank you. Senator Relmers.
SENATOR REIMERS:

Mr. President, through you to the Chairman of the Labor Committee,
my copy of thls amendment has twe whole sectlons dealing with the milk

industry. I'm not sure that thls is even germane and I would 1lke to

have the Chalr rule on that.
THE CHAIR:

Pleagse frame your question and your objectlon, please?
SENATOR REIMERS:

On this amendment, sectlon 4 and section 5 deal with milk lndustry
rulling, a permit that must be obtained for importing out-of-state mllk,
as I understand 1t, and I see that 1t bas absolutely no relationship
to minimum wage in my estimatlon, and I would ask for a ruling of the

Chalr.
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THE CHAIR:

Senator Murphy, wlll you respond to the allegation that 1t

may not be germane.
SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr. President, it would appear from the amendment that the
question 1s totally ungermane, but, the title of the bill 1is one
concerning the increasing of penaltles whilech will be dlscussed when
we get to the maln bill, That 1is in effect what this other provision
does, Ilncrease the penaltles, That's why lt's an amendment to a
Judlelary bill because penalties go to the Judiciary Committee.

THE CHAIR:

The Chalr rules it's germane., Are we ready to vote?

SENATOR MADDEN:

Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Madden.
SENATOR MADDEN:

Would then the Chalrman of the Lahor Coumittee simply explain
that part that has to do with the milk industry?
THE CHAIR:

Senator Murphy.
SENATOR MURPHY.

Through you, Mr., President, there's been a problem brought to
our attention by the Commissioner of Agriculture where the penalty
involved for the processing some contaminated milk was felt to be

insufflcient and thls amendment was offered to an increase in penal-
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ties bill to alleviate that problem.
THE CHAIR:
Machine may be open. Pleasse record your vote. Machine may be
closed. The Clerk wlll please tally the vote. Result of the vote.
35 total voting, 18 necessary for passage. 34 yea, 1 nay. The amend-

ment ls adopted. Senator Murphy.

SENATOR MURPHY:
Mr. President, remarking on the blll itself, what this does ls

increase the penalty for someone who refuses to pay wages due an em-
ployee from $200.00 to a $1,000.00 fine for each offense and in ad-

ditlion to that, while the law now provides that the employee can

bring an actlion to recover the amount of the wages, this would 1n-

dicate that Lf someone wilfully refused to pay wages that they'd be
entitled to recover double the amount of wages plus the cost that
they're entitled to and Lf there's no objection, I'd move the blll to

the consent calendar,

THE CHAIR:
Hearing none, so ordered,
THE CLERK:
I belleve the Clerk has another amendment. I don't know 1f you
want to withdraw 1t or ...
SENATOR MURPHY:
The other - I'd withdraw thé other ~ ls the other amendment
mine, also?
THE CLERK:
Yes. Yes.
SENATOR MURPHY:

Withdraw that amendment. If -~ if, Mr. President
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THE CHAIR:

The other amendment in the possesslon of the Clerk has been
wlthdrawn. You have moved and placed on the consent calendar, if
there’s no objection, so ordered,

SENATOR MURPHY:

W& bhad passed temporarlily three bills on page 4 which I belleve

we're ready to go wlth now.
THE CLERK:
Returning to page 4 of the calendar, calendar 329, File 202,

Favorable Report of the Jolnt Standing Committee on Labor and In-

dustrlal Relationa, Senate BLll 445, An Act Concerning The Employ-

ment Security Speclal Administration Fund,
THE CHAIR;

Senator Murphy.
SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr, President, this bill had been passed-temporarily before
because Senator Relmers, through the Chalir, had inqulred as to what
the purpose of bullding up thls fund. The blll iteself was to take
off the cap of $200,000.00 and allow the fund to go. The allegation
was made that a cowmpanlon bill was two bllls further on down the
calendar. The purpose of bullding up the fund ls to start the archl-
tectural work and so forth for a building for the labor department
ad Jacent to where it 1s and it may well be a wing to the present faci-

43
lity, but the bill, calendar 339 1ls not a companlon blll. The

$301,000.00 or whatever it 1s is not being transferred to thls fund

to which we're taking the cap off.




Puesday, April 25, 1978

SENATOR MARTIN:

Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:
.' genator ‘Martin,
SENATOR MARTIN:

1 woul&ilike to vote ln the affirmative, Sorry for the daley.
THE OHAIR

No'problem at all. BSenator pepPiano, I'ad 11ke now to announce
the results of the consent aalendér. Totai'votlng 36, necessary for

passage 19. Those voting yea, 36, 1 thope voting nay O. The consent

LA AL bt
(5]

calendar for today ls passed, Semalor DePiano.SE‘:‘Bb 8343
saws,s&_‘w%%ggb ,SBHTES ,_*Ei

SENATOR_ DEPIANO SR SHS, 56635 SEks
L |

H3 5990,
THE CHAIR: . ggfendar Hs)
questlion is on adoption of Senaie Amendment Schedule HAR,
you remark? o
SENATOR DENARDIS:
Mr..President.
THE CHAIRS
genator DeNardis.
SENATOR DENARDISS
Just & qﬁéstion through you to Senator pePlano.
THE CHAIR:
Please frame your guestlon.
gENATOR DENARDIS:
1 believe that the Senstor indicated that there were three
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roc
to new or replacement vehicles. It's a good amendment.

The second amendment makes immediate suspension of registration
discretionary with the commissioner rather than mandatory.
Another good amendment. I would urge passage of the bill

as amended. Thank you. If there is no objection, may it be

placed on the Consent Calendar, please?

THE PRESIDENT:

Hearing none, so ordered.

THE CLERK:
Bottom of page twelve, Cal. 509, File 378. Favorable

report of the joint standing Committee on Judiciary. Substitute

for Senate Bill 444. AN ACT CONCERNING THE PENALTIES FOR

NONPAYMENT OF WAGES, as amended by Senate Amendment Schedule

A and House Amendment Schedulé B.

THE PRESIDENT:

Senator Murphy.
SENATOR MURPHY: (19th)

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the joint com-
mittee's favorable report and passage of the bill as amended
by Senate S¢hedule A and House Amendment Schedule B.

THE PRESIDENT:

Will you remark?

SENATOR MURPHY:

House Amendment B did to this bill is merely change

a shall to a may and if there is no objection, I would move

the bill to Consent.
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roc
THE PRESIDENT:

I think the first motion is the adoption of House
Amendment B, Senatox Murphy.
SENATOR MURPHY:

I will move adoption of House Amendment B which I
have already remarked on, Mr. President.
THE PRESIDENT:

Will you remark further. All those in favor of the
amendment signify by saying Aye. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes

have it. THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED.

SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr. President, if there is no objection, I would move
it to the Consent Calendar.
THE PRESIDENT:

Hearing none, so ordered.

THE CLERK:
' Page thirteen of the Calendar, middle item on the page,
Cal. 583, Files 335 and 494. Favorable report of the joint

standing Committee on General Law. Substitute for House Bill

5796. AN ACT CONCERNING THE LABELING OF NATURAL AND ORGANIC

FOODS, as amended by House Amendment Schedules A and B and

Senate Amendment Schedule A.

THE PRESIDENT:
Senator Lieberman.
SENATOR LIEBERMAN:

Mr.. Bresidént,. I would move for acceptance and passage.
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THE PRESIDENT:

Thank you. Senator Beck will be recorded in the

affirmative. May I have the tally. Result of the vote:
Total Voting . . . . . . . 33
Necessary for Passage . . 17
voting Yea . . . . . 33
Voting Nay » . . . . O

THE CONSENT CALENDAR IS ADOPTED. HB §4Y8D, SB Y44
N 5196, 5B 355,66 i
SENATOR LIEBERMAN:

Mr. President, I move for the suspension of the
rules to allow for immediate frransmittal to the House of any
items that should go to the House.

THE PRESIDENT:

Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.

THE CLERK:

The Clerk has received a Senate Agenda, the first
one we have gotten today, dated Tuesday, May 2, 1978, copies
have been distributed. '

SENATE RESOLUTIONS-SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS. Table for Consent

Calendar.

S.R. 126. RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING ANNA RUFF OF

CANTON.

S.R. 127. RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING PETER POWERS

OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CONNECTICUT.

S.R. 128. RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING DENISE DIMEO

OF BRANFORD.
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